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GREETINGS FROM BETTY
Jan. 1989

First of all, I wish for each of you a healthy and happy 1989. May we enjoy
friendships as we think, work, give service and laugh together in the UWC.

Alan Cass presented an outstanding program for about seventy-five members on
a very windy Dec. 15. "Thank you " seems inadequate for the excellent presentation
but we have sincerely said just that. If you see Alan, do tell him how much we
enjoyed his program. Thanks also to Marti Burton, Connie Marolt, Edith Dell'apa and
Dot O'Sullivan for their help on that day.

I want to share a note I received from a member after she attended one of the
neighborhood coffees. The sentiments expressed below reached my ears many times,
so this note will serve to express our appreciation to all the coffee hostesses for
their time and efforts.

Dear Betty,
Today was the University Women's neighborhood tea at Edith
Dell'apas with Hattie Bartram the co-hostess. The snow did
not matter a bit - there was a wonderful turnout - and /, for
one, thoroughly enjoyed myself. You and /or the board had a
great idea and I hope it will be repeated next year.
All good wishes,
Ruth (Yearns.)

Thank you, Nancy Cateora for the idea of Neighborhood Coffees.

Please note the activities of the interest groups later in MSages. Thanks,
thanks, thanks to all the leaders, hostesses, and co-ordinators.

We have excellent programs for you in Jan. and Feb. ,the second and third of our
Winter Mid-Day Specials. We're fortunate to have University faculty give so
generously of their time for our benefit. Let's support them with a good attendance
and enjoy lunch together. Details can be found later in Msages.

Efforts continue and plans progress toward making Warm Winds enjoyable and
worthwhile. Here is an opportunity for us to have a good time and at the same time it
is an opportunity for us to help others by providing a scholarship for a young woman
and by buying books for our students to use as they learn here in Boulder. This
fashion show-luncheon benefit is an exciting, challenging and worthwhile project for
many of our members as is evidenced by the many hours of volunteer effort. You'll be
hearing a lot more about this but for now, tell your friends to save April 18th for
Warm Winds - for a scholarship and for books.



INTEREST GROUP NEWS NOTES _

MUSIC GROUP - The Music Group meets the second Monday of each month at
7:45 p.m. in members' homes. Musicians and non-musicians are welcome. Erica
Runnells (499-9017) and Karin Runesson (499-2358) are co-chairwomen.

INTERNATIONAL OUT-TO-LUNCH - Betty Fischer (447-0147) and Maurine
Eaton (494-5366) are hostesses for the month of January. The group will meet
at Ristorante Paolino, 3100 Arapahoe, at 12 noon, Thursday, January 26.
R.S.V.P. by calling Betty or Maurine by Wednesday Jan.25. Hostesses for
February are Eve Geltman (443-6894) and Joyce Stenflo (494-7528). Contact
either for information about February's event since you will not receive another
MSages until late February. Anyone is welcome - one time or many times!

ART GUILD -.More members are welcome and needed to discuss Art, Artists
and Art History. Call Ann Martin (442-5812), for information.

PLACES OF INTEREST - On February 10, this group will enjoy the Art
Galleries on Pearl Street Mall. This will be an afternoon walking tour of local
galleries. Gallery personnel or artists will give a short presentation. Meet at
2:00 p.m. at the Boulder Arts and Crafts Co-operative, 1421 Pearl. We will
conclude with afternoon tea and coffee at Pour La France Restaurant. Call
Marilee Dunn for information (449-1055).

WALKING - This group meets Tuesdays at 1:00 p.m. at the northwest corner of
North Broadway Park (Delwood and Balsam Streets behind Community Hospital).
A Winter walk in the Colorado sunshine is great for the post-season blahs. The
group is open to everyone, come one time or many times. Call Esther deOnis
(443-1566) if you have questions.

TEA AND TRAVEL TALES - This newly formed group meets the fourth Weds, of
the month at 1:30 p,m, for tea and travel tales. Participants will meet January
25 with Janet Ross telling of her Elderhostel experiences, particularly those
experiences in England. Hostess for the January 25th tea will be Dorothy Bundy,
635 Mohawk, *301. Please R.S.V.P. to Dorothy (499-6066). On Feb.22 at 7:30 p.m,
(an exception to the 1:30 tea time) husbands and guests are invited to enjoy
Nancy Kraushaar's slides and talk about her trip to the Galapagos Islands. The
hostess will be Nancy, 530 W.Aurora Ave.(443-9104). The Travel Tales group
welcomes new members. Call Marilyn Peltzer (499-1454) if you wish to join.

GERMAN CONVERSATION - This group meets once a week with instructor,
Cornelia Hoehle. The meeting time is Tuesday at 11:30 a.m. Call chairwoman,
Betty Bonde (443-1767) for location.



LIGHT LUNCH AND LASER LIGHT

THURSDAY, JANUARY 19
ASPEN ROOM - UMC

11:30 a. m. - 1:00 p.m.
Parking reserved in Lot 204

(Visitors' lot on Euclid)
with

Dr. Kristina Johnson

Kristina Johnson Is an Assistant Professor in the Electrical and Computer
Engineering Department at the University of Colorado, Boulder. She was named
Presidential Young Investigator by the National Science Foundation in 1985 and
has been with CU-Boulder since 1985. Kris earned her bachelor's (1979),
master's (1981), and doctorate (1983) degrees from Stanford University. A
NATO Post-Doctoral Fellow at Trinity College, she studied in Dublin, Ireland
from 1983 to 1985. She was a visiting scientist at IBM Research Laboratories
in San Jose, California and has received several honors and awards. She has
eleven publications to her credit, along with two patent-pending inventions,
including a holograph sundial.

Believe it or not - there is more! I (Betty Fischer) have thoroughly enjoyed
talking with Kris - she is a delightful young lady who can talk in terms which
we all understand. She is a native of Colorado and graduated from Thomas
Jefferson High School in Denver. In addition, she is a world class athlete
having competed in field hockey, lacrosse and even cricket. Don't miss this
exceptional program!

Since we will be serving lunch, an R.S.V.P. is needed. Cost will be
$2.50 for members and $5:00 for guests. Please call Edith Dell'apa
(499-7813) or Betty Fischer (447-0147 - it is safe to leave a
message) no later than Tuesday morning. January 17.

Chairwomen for the
Retirees' Coffee

on
May8

are
Val Havlick

&
Cynthia Schultz

Call them if you know
someone retiring.

Nominating Committee is:
Roz Pfaff - Chairwoman

Mame Irwin - '88 - '89 Membership Chairwoman
Marilyn Peltzer - '88 - '89 Interest Groups Chairwoman

Helen Duhon - UWC member
Jolene Quigley - UWC member

This group will nominate women to serve as President^
Secretary and Treasurer in 1990 - 1991

Suggestions are welcome!



BERNIER AND rHARDQNNAY - RFTURN TO TiRFT

WEDNESDAY, FEBRUARY 8,1989
HENDERSON MUSEUM - DINOSAUR ROOM

11:30 a.m. - 1:00 p.m.
Parking reserved in Lot 204

(Visitors' lot on Euclid)
with

Dr. Ronald Bernier

Dr. Ronald Bernier has been with the University of Colorado since 1971 and is
currently a professor of Art History in the Fine Arts Department. He received his
B.A. from the University of Minnisota, his M.A. from the University of Hawaii and his
Ph.D. from Cornell University. Dr. Bernier has been a recipient of the University of
Colorado's Teaching Award.

Dr, Bernier is the past President of the National Association for Himalayan studies
and is a member of the Boulder Lhasa Sister City Project. He has just completed his
third trip to Tibet where he served as lecturer for the New York American Museum of
Natural History. He has also published five books on Himalayan Architecture. The
slides he will show are his own and these slides have toured the United States as
part of a Himalayan Exhibition. We are fortunate to have this outstanding speaker
volunteer his time and talents for the UWC. Dr. Bernier must also have a sense of
humor because he liked our title Bernier and Chardonnay. He did ask that we add
Return to Tibet!! Don't miss what promises to be an exciting program!

Since we will be serving a light lunch, an R.S.V.P. is needed. There will
be no charge for members and $1.50 for guests. Please call Peggy Earnest
(443-1000) or Betty Fischer (447-0147 - it is safe to leave a message)
no later than Tuesday Morning, February 7.

GET WELL WISHES AND PRAYERS
to Jolene Quigley

who is recovering well from surgery for removal of a malignancy.
and to Esther de'Onis

who broke her pelvis in a fall on ice in mid-December. She is doing well
but is confined to a wheel chair for six weeks and will then need therapy.

•Scholarship
Laura King -

Homer

"Committee.
Jane Mahoney was responsible for Ihe '

phoda Nozfc jj Chancellor's Graduation Tea
in December. Jane is also a new member of UWC. Other

UWC members who helped serve were Peggy Earnest,
Betty FJscher, Name Irwin and Jennifer Littlejohn.



Year Book Supplement 11

Amick Elizabeth 730 38th St. Boulder
Brehm Use 2950 Dartmouth Ave. Boulder
Draper Ellen 833 Ithaca Boulder
Enarson Audrey 2994 Nogales Ct. Boulder
Gardner Nancy 455 Dexter St. Denver
Geers Brenda 265 Bellevue Dr. Boulder
Knox Cheryl 400 Emery St. *304 Longmont
Links Nancy 1162 12th St. Boulder
Mahoney Jane 345 Mohawk Dr. Boulder
McGuire Esther 770 18th St. Boulder
Pinchuk Carmen 6954 Carter Trail Boulder
Stanton Imma 1445 Sierra Dr. Boulder
Tobin Helen P.O. Box 7185 Boulder
Yordon Jean 1655 Dogwood Lane Boulder
Young Deanna 3145 Fremont Boulder

CO. 80302
CO. 80303-5221
CO. 80303
CO. 80301
CO. 80220
CO. 80302
CO. 80501
CO. 80302
CO. 80303
CO. 80302
CO. 80301
CO. 80302
CO. 80306-7185
CO. 80302
CO. 80302

442-2342
494-0429
494-6197
443-4536
377-3445
939-8636
492-7301
449-3165
499-9143
443-3286
530-1598
443-3300
442-7364

443-8179

UWC LOGO

A new logo for the UWC was created in 1982. Rosemary McBride,
one of next year's co-presidents was responsible for bringing this about.
Here is a review of the pertinent facts surrounding this seal which
appears on the front of the 1988 - 1989 Year Book. Al Slobodin from C.U.'s
Graphic Arts executed the suggested layout. Most of the following text is
taken from an article written by Rosemary in 1982.

1918 was the date of the beginning of our organization. At that time we
were called Faculty Wives. Since then we have broadened our membership
to include staff of C.U. - thus the change in name to University Women.

Hellems building is featured on the logo for severaj reasons. 1918 also
marked the beginning of the construction of Hellems and it was the first
building on campus to feature Charles Klauder's rural Italian architecture
which sets apart the beauty and continuity of our C.U. campus. In addition,
Heliums serves as the entry to the Mary Rippon Theatre. Mary Rippon was
a woman who played a prominent role in the early history of C.U. The
flame at the top of the logo is an integral part of the C.U. seal, just as
University Women play an integral role in the University of Colorado.


